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Fortnightly Newsletter Term 1 Week 7                                 14th March 

2022 

 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As you are aware, parents are now allowed back on site, please do not hesitate if you would like to drop 
your child to their classroom or pick them up each day. You are welcome. 

On Thursday 3 March 2022, we had our first SRC meeting for the year. All stude nts brought with them 

great ideas from their classmates and suggestions to continually improve our school. Please see the 

table below about some of the ideas. 



 

 

Some key actions from our first meeting, we have worked on already:  

• Each SRC rep is making a class SRC Suggestion Box out of a shoe box.  



• Senior students to find out when it is World Donut Day! Maybe we can have a one - off donut 
day in the canteen to raise money for the people in the floods? 

• Meg, Rose, May and EJ to work with Mrs Goldthorp and Mrs Ryan on Sports Shed clean up and 

student roster 

• Survey student interest regarding a hobby/club play centre at lunch times.  

Next SRC Meeting: Thursday 17 March 2022 at 10.55am-11.35am in the hall. Please bring your class SRC 
suggestion boxes. 

Next P&C Meeting: Monday 21 March 2022 7pm in the Gerringong PS staffroom. 

Just another friendly reminder regarding late changes to student pick ups. I request that families be 

mindful when contemplating calling the school for changing their arrangements, particularly  at late 

notice. Please have a conversation with your child each morning so they know what gate they are being 
picked up from at 3.00pm.  The office staff are still getting several calls every day to interrupt classes.   

Creative and Performing Arts Gifted and Talented Program 

2022 at Kiama High School every Tuesday from Term 2 at 3.45pm-5.00pm. Students in Year 5 and Year 6 

are invited to join primary students in our Kiama Community of Schools area to participate in an 

opportunity to work with like minded students and staff from the high school. Please see further 

information below. Applications have been sent through on SchoolBytes last week.  



 

Class News 

On Wednesday afternoon, 2M and 2C had a fantastic technology lesson in the hall with Mrs Nebe. The 

students learnt about coding using the Beebots and Codeapillar. The students loved it and we are 
looking forward to incorporating this technology in the classroom more.   



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

5/6B This week we have been studying the graphic artist Pete Crome and decorating the library with our 
works of art!!! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



4Mc have been inspired by watching a 1-2 minute clip as a stimulus for their narrative writing. They had 

to come up with a beginning or ending of their story. Edward Y and Eli H explained to me that you use 

your 5 senses to describe the environment or character. This helps the reader to visualize the story.  

Jasmine was writing about a bay dragon on a ship who wouldn't survive without its mother. Jasmine and 

her friend, Harlow, were trying to help the dragon to get back to its mother. In the meantime the baby 
dragon went through a green portal! I am looking forward to hearing what happens next in her story. 

Congratulations to Roxy C who has her pen licence. She was very busy writing her story. Charlee B read 

to me with great expression and she told me her learning goal was to work on paragraphs in her writing. 
I could see she certainly achieved that! Well done Charlee.  

Nicole even took her story home the night before and typed it on the computer. She had great ideas and 

fabulous word choices to describe what was happening. Rose is in the middle of writing her s tory. Here 

is a sneak peak: 

Eye of the Storm by Rose 

I stared silently and sadly as he dropped all my favourite things into the pit, making it burn bright green 
light. One by one I watched them disappear.  

He takes my music box into his hands, carefully opening the chest’s gold lined lid and examines it. Taking 

a moment to think, he looked questioningly in my direction. He shrugged and turned back towards the 

front of the ship, walking towards it. We took one last look at it. Then he dropped my box letting it 

plummet towards earth. Suddenly, a massive storm started to brew and soon enough it was raining too 

much to see. Thunder shook the ship. Lightning struck the metal poles and Captain started to steer 
frantically. Green light- here we come! 

I stare out in wonder as we start to approach the fascinating light. The…….. 

  

I am really looking forward to reading what happens next! Well done Rose.  



 

 



 

 



 

3S have been learning how to apply their multiplication skills and test their answers. This week, they 

were given a problem with many possible answers, involving aliens with numerous legs! As we didn't 

have any multi-legged aliens available, we used counters and pasta to work in pairs to find possible 
answers to the problem. Well done 3S. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Kindergarten classes enjoyed learning about colours last week in the Art Studio with Mrs Mundey. They 
were able to create secondary colours mixing only red, yellow and blue acrylic paint.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



National Ride2School Day 

Don’t forget Friday 25 March is the National Ride2School day! This is the same day as our Cross Country 
Carnival. Students must wear their school sports uniform. 

 

Obey the law 

Bicycle riders in NSW must obey the road rules. They must stop at red lights or stop signs, give way as 

indicated by road signs and give hand signals when changing direction. Under the Road Rules on the 

NSW legislation website1, a bicycle is considered a vehicle and has the same road rules as other vehicles. 
There are also special road rules that only apply to bicycle riders.  

Helmets 

The helmet laws for bicycle riders of all ages in NSW help prevent head injuries and brain damage from 

falls and crashes. The Road Rules state that a bicycle rider on roads and road-related areas must wear an 

approved bicycle helmet securely fitted and fastened. This applies to all bicycle riders, including children 

on bicycles with training wheels and any child being carried as a passenger on a bike or in a bicycle 
trailer. 

Also thank you to parents who are moving through the Kiss’n’Drop quickly and using their indicators to 

let fellow drivers know of their intentions. Your care and vigilance in this keeps everyone safe. Just a 
friendly reminder not to leave your vehicles unattended. Thank you. 

                                                                 
1http://www.legislation.nsw.gov.au/maintop/view/inforce/subordleg+758+2014+cd+0+N 

http://www.legislation.nsw.gov.au/maintop/view/inforce/subordleg+758+2014+cd+0+N


 

Coming Events 
• The South Coast Regional Swimming Carnival at Dapto Pool TBA 

• NRMA Road Safety - Week 8 Thursday 24 March 

• Cross Country Carnival - Week 8 Friday 25 March 2022 

• Ride2School Day- Week 8 Friday 25 March 2022 

• Selective High Schools Test Week 9 Thursday 31st March  

Kind regards  

Mrs Kristie Goldthorp OAM JP 

 



Library News 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

 

All our children are reading for this year’s Premier’s Reading Challenge.  This challenge encourages 

children to read across a wide range of genres.  The three challenge levels are K-2, 3-4 and 5-6.  Students 

in K-2 can share their reading with parents and students in 3-6 read independently.  Please take time to 

chat with your child about this challenge and discuss their reading choices.  Books that have been read 
can be recorded online.  Information, including how to log on and record reading, can be found at 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 

Scholastic Book Club 

 

Children took home the latest book club brochure this week.  There are lots of great reads in this term’s 

flier.  If you would like to make an order, please use the LOOP system (information at the back of the 
booklet) 

Orders need to be made by 22nd March and they usually arrive at school two weeks later and will be 

distributed to children.  Please let me know if you would like your order to be a surprise gift and you can 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


collect your book(s) from the office instead.  Each order earns points and enables the library to buy new 
resources.  There is never any obligation to place an order.  

Grandparents Day 

 

Gerringong Public School’s Grandparents’ Day is usually in term 1, but due to Covid 19, we have decided 

to celebrate our grandparents on the last day of term 2.  We are crossing fingers that on Thursday 30th 

June, grandparents will be invited to school to enjoy morning tea, a special assembly and classrooms 
visits.   

Please add this date to your calendar and more information will be given next term.  

  

Margaret Herbert (Teacher Librarian) 

OFFICE NEWS 

School bytes 
Our school is moving to online permission notes provided through a system called School Bytes. We've 

used this system for a number of years now to email Newsletters, statements of account and payment 
reminders to parents/carers, and are now expanding its usage. 

Moving forward, when an activity requires your permission such as an excursion, you will receive an 

automatically generated email with a link you can click on to open the secure online permission form. 

This form will contain information about the activity as well as a section for you to complete and sign 

(with your mouse or finger). If the activity involves a cost, there will be a 'Make Online Payment' button 
on the form. 



All emails will be sent from noreply@mail.schoolbytes.education so please ensure this is not marked as 
spam/junk. Should you have any questions about this new process, please contact the school office.  

Payments 

Online payments are Gerringong Public School's preferred method of payment. Other payment options 

include: cash, cheque and eftpos (at the front office). Just a reminder that over the phone eftpos 

payments can no longer be taken and please ensure all cash payments are clearly labelled.  

School News 

It is with sadness that we need to let you know of the passing of Kathy Humphries , one of our volunteers 

at Gerringong Public School. Kathy has taught Bahai lessons to a group of students at GPS for a number 

of years and we greatly appreciate the time and effort she put into guiding the children. We send our 

deepest condolences to her family and friends. If your child was taught by Kathy and you would like 

further information, please contact the Spiritual Assembly of the Bahai's of Kiama for funeral 

arrangements. 

 



 

P and C News 

Massive Easter Raffle 

Thank you to all of the families who have generously donated Easter eggs which will go towards prizes 

for our Massive Easter Raffle. There is still time to drop your eggs to the front office. All donations will 

be gratefully received.  



A book of 10 raffle tickets will be sent home this week with the oldest child from each family. The tickets 

can be sold for $2 each with all money and/or unsold tickets to be returned to the front office by the 1st 

April. For any families that sell all of their tickets, more can be picked up from the front off ice.  

Our Massive Easter Raffle will be drawn during week 10 of school.   

Next P&C Meeting 

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 21st March at 7pm in the staffroom. We would love to 

see lots of new faces around the table. Meetings are a fantastic way to have input into decisions that are 
made at school. We would love to see you there! 

 



Community News 

 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 
received after this time will not be published until the following week.  

 



 



 

‘Cancer Council’s Healthy Lunch Box website is your one-stop shop for everything you need to know 

about packing a healthy lunch box.  For recipes, information and health tips please 

visit https://healthylunchbox.com.au2’  

                                                                 
2https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_sour

ce%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutr itio
n_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf
415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
JQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8 ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4r

XLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlbbts2022%26utm_content%3Dnutrition_snippet_t1w6&data=04|01|healthylunchbox%40nswcc.org.au|14760fa2cfb44b08d6ca08da00a12962|d1915bf415464990bcd4abdb03b89703|0|0|637822989469092249|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000&sdata=Ehuw0nu8ho4cu%2BxfMA3h%2B2a5xU5%2B0o4rXLsXnUomNVk%3D&reserved=0


 



Contact Us 

 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au3 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

                                                                 
3mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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